
From: Noel, Jennifer <jnoel@sccommerce.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/1/2013 11:45:30 AM 
Subject: RE: Follow ups

Katherine,
Good afternoon. I believe Amy Love is the keeper of the Heritage Invitation list; I'm checking with her to see 
where we are with that. I'm pretty sure we are close.

As for baseball, at this time we don't have other plans for a baseball event this year.

Thanks,
Jennifer

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, January 31, 2013 4:11 PM
To: Noel, Jennifer
Subject: Follow ups

Jennifer,
Hope all is well. I hope all your travels are going well! It was an absolute pleasure meeting with Ralph -  he is a great 
man.
I wanted to follow up on two items.

FGI:
Invite list and invitation/letter for Heritage/ FGI -  I would like to have this approved this weekend to be sent out next 
week.
Our goal being:
Mail date: 2/6
RSVP: 3/15

Baseball:
Are you interested in any other dates for baseball games?

Let me know if you have any questions or concerns about the dates above.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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